
     RAMSHILL ROUNDABOUT 

Good Day Neighbours, 
 
Good News!!: 

Following eight years banging heads together at 
Taylor Wimpey (TW) we have been advised that the 
legal’s between TW and the Petersfield Town Council 
(PTC) are now completed and our Green Spaces & 
Playground have now been formally adopted by the 
PTC. 

You may remember TW were planning to hand over 
our community spaces to a Glasgow company who 
informed us they would only cut our grass and we, the 
residents would have to pay for any additional 
maintenance to shrubs, hedges or trees. 

Good news indeed after our lengthy battle with TW 
and our thanks to the PTC for their support. We now 
wait for our roads, footpaths and lighting to be adopted 
by HCC, but this is on hold due to Covid-19. Likewise, the 
adoption of Skinners Farm Lane by the PTC. 

 
VE Day Friday 8th May: 
 Those old enough may recollect their parents 
talking about Victory in Europe Day on May 8th 1945 
when the country celebrated the end of the war in 



Europe and remembered those who gave their lives for 
their country, our Allies and those on the Home Front. 
 The Town Council have a full programme of events 
planned to remember this auspicious day 75 years ago 
with commemorative services in The Town plus 
celebrations but Covid-19 means most of the plans have 
been cancelled. However, in collaboration with 
Churchers College the PTC will be recording some 
footage of some of the events that should have taken 
place and in due course a film of those events that can 
still be held will be available for viewing. The formal 
launch of the initial footage will be on Friday 8th May 
through various mediums. Viewing details will follow. 
 In the meantime your Residents Association will be 
erecting bunting on the trees in Barentin Way as our 
way to remember VE Day celebrations 75 years ago and 
to pay tribute to those who gave their lives for our 
freedom. 
 
Covid-19: 
 You will have received a card through your letter 
box advising who to contact if you or a neighbour need 
assistance such as shopping, collecting a prescription or 
just someone to talk to whilst we are on lockdown. 
 Initially all calls were routed via your Residents 
Association. We then joined with the Petersfield 
Coronavirus Help Network so all requests for assistance 
are routed via their central office. 



As a reminder these are the contact details: 
   Phone: 01730 779296 
   Email: petersfieldcoronacommunity@gmail.com 
 
Best wishes and KEEP HEALTHY.  
 

Ramshill Residents Association 

 
Chair@Ramshill.org.uk 

@RamshillResidents 

 
Website: http://www.ramshill.org.uk 
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